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Our Badminton Interest Group started 
with its first game played on 17 May 
2017 at one of the community clubs in 
Jurong.  
 
1½ years later, on 5 December 2018, 
we shifted our badminton games to our 
very own indoor court in MPH1. At the 
same time, we introduced table-tennis 
on the side.  
 

Playing badminton or table-tennis is fun. However, beyond fun, it 
is also a very effective means for community engagement. We 
are very conscious that JCC exists as part of the community in 
Taman Jurong. Therefore, we welcome people in the community 
to join us in the friendly games and, through the fun and social 
interaction, get to know one another better. 
 
On the night of 8 May 2019, as more than 35 of us gathered to 
celebrate the second anniversary of this community engagement 
ministry, we felt thankful to God for sustaining us with His 
resources. 

 
We had our 
usual game 
time at 
6.30p.m. and 
watched video 
clips of our past 
events. We 

also listened to Lian Khai sharing a brief testimony of his life. 
After a simple game of bursting balloons, we got to enjoy a 
sumptuous spread including nasi lemak, fruits and big Sri Lanka 
crabs brought by Benedict from Jumbo Restaurant.  
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As you can tell from 
the pictures, it was a 
fun-filled night. Our 
anniversary cake 
also served the 
purpose as a 
birthday cake for four 
among us (Zhenglin, 
Soon Wei, Ian and 
Aloysius). 

A special word of thanks to the Outreach Team members, Patrick 
Low, Mong and Danny, for much of the preparation work for the 
successful anniversary celebration. 
 
Pray that the community engagement through badminton will 
continue to thrive for God’s glory. 
 

Peggy Tan 


